
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO – ENERGY EFFICIENCY WORKSHOPS 

AES OHIO COMMENTS 

AES Ohio appreciates the opportunity to participate in the Commission’s energy efficiency workshops 
through both the submission of written answers to the Commission’s questions as well as an in-person 
presentation on March 2, 2022. 

In response to the request for additional comments, AES Ohio would like to address the question of 
whether the Commission has the authority to approve utility energy efficiency programs in light of the 
end of programs that had been authorized by Senate Bill 221, as part of House Bill 6. 

In ending Senate Bill 221 programs, House Bill 6 did not prohibit the Commission from approving energy 
efficiency portfolios under separate and independent authority, such as R.C. 4905.70. That section 
provides that the Commission “shall initiate programs that will promote and encourage conservation of 
energy and a reduction in the growth rate of energy consumption.”   

Moreover, the encouragement of energy efficiency programs remains a policy of the State of Ohio.  
Pursuant to R.C. 4928.02(D) it is state policy to “[e]ncourage innovation and market access for cost-
effective supply- and demand-side retail electric service including, but not limited to, demand-side 
management, time-differentiated pricing, waste energy recovery systems, smart grid programs, and 
implementation of advanced metering infrastructure.”  

Utility energy efficiency programs promote the conservation of energy and improve demand side 
management by providing incentive programs and educating customers about energy conservation. 

There is precedent for the approval of energy efficiency portfolios prior to Senate Bill 221, and the 
Commission has done so repeatedly in the past. E.g., In the Matter of the Commission's Investigation 
into the Impacts of Demand-Side Management Programs and Power Purchase on the Profitability of 
Electric Utilities, Case No. 90-723-EL-001, 1992 Ohio PUC LEXIS 873, ¶ 14(a) (Oct. 1, 1992); In re 
Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company, Case No. 92-391-EL-AAM, et al., 1992 Ohio PUC LEXIS 959, *9 
(Oct. 29, 1992); In re The Dayton Power and Light Company, Case No. 93-1738-EL-AAM, et al., 1994 Ohio 
PUC LEXIS 140, *7-11 (Feb. 24, 1994); In re Columbus Southern Power Company, Case No. 94-1812-EL-
AAM, et al., 1995 Ohio PUC LEXIS 294, *6-12 (April 13, 1995); In re Ohio Power Company, Case No. 92-
777-EL-AAM, 1992 Ohio PUC LEXIS 1135, *3-5 (Dec. 17, 1992); In re Ohio Power Company, Case No. 93-
2110-EL-AAM et al., 1994 Ohio PUC LEXIS 358, *6-9, 13 (May 11, 1994). 

Once again, AES Ohio appreciates the opportunity to provide input on this important topic. 


